
Hello everybody. I’ve got two things on my mind for my first message to you. Number 
one is 
Sunday morning. That was a strange way to start out, with me getting sick in the middle 
of the 
sermon. I did go to Lovelace Women’s hospital and had it checked out, and it’s not all 
that 
serious. According to the doctor, I picked up viral stomach bug, which kept me in the 
bathroom 
for quite a while on Sunday morning. That left me, dehydrated, which made my kidneys 
act up, 
and that made me weak and dizzy. I am sorry to have worried you, but I’m recovering 
extremely 
well and there’s no problem with my being back on Sunday, if not sooner. 
It was kind of a neat experience for me, because of the kindness and the care all of you 
offered 
me. It means a lot and it tells me that I’m in the right place. Thank you. 
Here’s a heads up on a sermon series I’m doing. We’re in the season following 
Pentecost and 
there aren’t any big church Sundays for quite a while. That means I’m free to do 
something. I’ve 
wanted to do for a long time a series on the 10 Commandments. I’ve never done it 
before and 
there’s a lot I would like to say about the commandments that you might not have heard 
before. 
I hope it’ll be as fun for you as it is for me, and as enlightening. See you Sunday! 
Blessings! 
Rev. Matthew Baugh 


